## Minutes of Meeting held at Westhill Sports & Social Club

## on Friday 12th September 2025

**8.00 pm.** All committee members were present.

Before the meeting a minutes silence was observed for Dave Hill (Captain of Mission Impossible) who passed away on 26th July.

**Minutes of the Previous Meeting:** These were not read out as they are on the website and hard copies were available for members to read.

**Matters Arising:-** The matter surrounding Mr Mark Williams and the Muppets has now been resolved. The Muppets now have a new captain and have changed their name to 'Jolly Barnes'

## The League Manager reported the following:-

- A letter of thanks and a certificate of gratitude had been received from NICU at RUH Bath for their charity donation.
- 2. The Constitution of the league was confirmed, 78 teams had re-entered, no new teams and Allsorts had not re-entered. Divisions 1-3 have 16 teams, Divisions 4 & 5 have 15 teams.
- 3. Happy Wanderers have changed the night they play to Thursdays. Other changes were Captain's contact details. All Captains were asked to be aware of this and check that their information on our website is correct.
- 4. The Cup Schedule is on the website; all were asked to take note of it.
- 5. Skittler of the Year Play Offs Dates 12<sup>th</sup> & 13<sup>th</sup> November with the final at Haydon Que Club on Friday 28<sup>th</sup> November. Venues have been booked and teams have been allocated. Please check where your team representative is playing.
- 6. Serious About Events asked us to pass out their flyers, these are on the tables.
- 7. An email from the Riverside Bar was summarized. They have not been sold, but are in the 'process of selling' and the future of the bar and skittle alley is not yet determined. Anthony will keep us informed of any future developments.

**The Treasurer** reported that the 2024-2025 financial statement is now on the website. He reminded all teams that league fees need to be paid ASAP and that the deadline for payment was 7<sup>th</sup> Nov 2025.

## The Chairman reported the following:-

- 1. The draw for the 2<sup>nd</sup> round of the Knock Out Cup was read out, 7 matches + 25 Byes, these matches have to be arranged and played by 7<sup>th</sup> November. The draw for K.O Cup round 3 & Plate round 2 will be made on that date.
- Please keep using the WhatsApp method of reporting results as this is our preferred way.
  Cards can still be sent to Graham but we are hoping to phase this method out once all cards have been used.
- 3. As we only have TWO meetings per season, the next one is on Friday 15<sup>th</sup> May 2026.
- 4. Score Books & Cards were available for collection from Graham after the meeting.

Any Other Business:- None

Meeting Closed at 8.20pm.